Received by Uxbridge

Town Clerk



Council on Aging

Date: Dec. 12, 2017

Time: 4 PM

Place: Uxbridge Senior Center

Present: Jack Daley, Jean Lawson, Edwina Porter, Cathy Thornton

Director Marsha Petrillo

Minutes of Oct Mt read and approved. No November mtg.

Director Petrillo reported on numerous activities at senior center in recent weeks and into the future. New van has been approved and ordered should be delivered in coming months. Flag pole is up and solar lighting will be installed for flag and sign. Tai Chi, computer classes, book club are running regularly. Interior renovations underway. Pete Petrillo and Jack Daley volunteered painting skills.

160 meals were delivered for Thanksgiving. Uxbridge Elderly Connection sponsored luncheon on 11/21 with Spartones entertaining. Starting 11/30 Dennis Skeper photography display at senior center. Twenty five people are on workoff program. Dr. Lutton spoke on Healthy Aging on Dec 1. Full house on First Night.

Dec 14 Trevor Smith with Laugh for the Health of It highlighting open house scheduled.

Dec 21 is Holiday Luncheon sponsored by Uxbridge Elderly Connection. Shanna of Blackstone Music has been asked to entertain. A visit from Santa is expected.

New Year's at noon on Dec 29 planned.

These are just highlights.

Old Business:

Renovations underway. Drapes done, painting done. Drapes to be paid for by Uxbridge Elderly Connection to amount of \$2700. Exterior paving possibly part of paving needed on various projects in town. Shed under construction hopefully available for storage this winter.

New Business:

Monthly film night planned and film workshop.

14th Annual Golf Outing planned for Friday, June 1.

Snow blower needed to take care of walk and areas not treated

by plowing. Council supports purchase from donations account.

Meeting adjourned at 5 PM

Respectfully submitted

Cathy Thornton, Chair and notetaker

Minutes:

Jean mc Elreath